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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 1 October 2009

7.30 pm – Village Hall

M I N U T E S

Present:  
Christine Fox (Chair), Shirley Slade (Vice Chair), Jane Horton, Carolyn Young
Martin McDowell and Kevin Sherrard     

Apologies:
Jackie Buckle, Steve Everitt and Linda Stevens (Parish Clerk)



In the absence of the Clerk, Cllr Fox asked if anyone would be willing to take notes of the



meeting.  Cllr Horton agreed to do this.

	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	157
	Minutes of meeting (27 August 2009)

Item 132:  Cllr Slade also to liaise with Jennifer Martin.
Item 139:  Add “and received by Clerk”.

Item 127:  Replace “liasement” with “liaison”.

Cllr Slade proposed acceptance of minutes and Cllr McDowell seconds.

Carried.


	

	158
	Minutes of meeting (16 September 2009)

Item 152:  Cllr ox should be Cllr Fox.  At foot of note, mention to be made that this matter should be put on the agenda for July 2010.
Cllr Slade proposed acceptance of minutes and Cllr McDowell seconds.

Carried.


	

	159
	Contributions and questions from the public

Mrs Marshall raised the matter of being able to pay council tax and bin money with one cheque.  This had previously been a problem but was now permitted.

	

	160

161

162
	Planning matters 

Personal and Prejudicial interests – None recorded.
Ref:  2009/1225 – Ashview Farm.  Siting of temporary mobile home.

The planning application was discussed at length.  Cllr Sherrard reported that he had raised the matter of access with Mendip Planning who confirmed that the intention is to use the existing access rather than the new one shown on the plan.  Councillors all questioned the feasibility of the business plan and the actual need for the dwelling.  Cllr Fox proposed recommending refusal of the application.  This was seconded by Cllr McDowell and carried unanimously.

It was noted that the application in Tilham Lane for an agricultural livestock building had been refused by Mendip.

Cllr Sherrard reported that the details of the Vehicle Operators Licence at Coxbridge had been sent to West Pennard Parish Council.


	

	163

164

165
	Matters arising from Minutes (27 August and 16 September)

Drainage – Ham Street.  No further information had been received from Morris Winstone as to the exact location of the flood problem.  No further action required.
Hedges – Mill Leat.  The previous owner of the house had confirmed that it was the householder’s responsibility to maintain the footpath.  Sheila Petherbridge to be consulted.

Hedges – Tuckers Lane and Northfield Nurseries.  Problems now resolved.


	CF

	166

167

168

169
	Financial Items
Cheques were signature/  The following cheques were signed as agreed:- 

Village Hall Room Hire £22.00, Clerk’s Salary as agreed and Smiths of Derby £172.50 for the church clock.  The last item was discussed before being approved.  Cllr Fox reported now having seen the agreement and it was then proposed by Cllr Fox and seconded by Cllr Young that the cheque be signed.  It was carried unanimously.

Audit Fee – It was proposed by Cllr Fox and seconded by Cllr McDowell that this should be paid at the next meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.

Note – It was felt that the standing orders in relation to the signing of cheques should be reviewed in order to try and speed up the procedure.

Correspondence:-  Letters from Victim Support and Mendip Community Transport requesting funding had been received.  Discussion deferred to next meeting when more financial information available from Clerk.  A copy also received of revised scales of hourly pay for Clerks.  Changes to be backdated to April 2009.


	Clerk

	170

	County Council Report
None
	

	171
	District Council Report
None
	

	172
	Village Hall and Playing Field Trust Report
None


	

	173
	Website

No report


	

	174

175

176
	Playpark

Cllr Slade reported that she is meeting Sutcliffes next week for them to quote for ground works and installation of the Rotaweb.  Currently donations stand at £1540.00 with a further promise of at least £500.00 by Cllr Ken Maddocks.

Cllr McDowell will proceed with applications for matched funding once final quotes have been received.

Cllr McDowell is to take action to remedy minor safety issues in playpark highlighted by the recent inspection after taking advice from a health and safety inspector.


	MM

MM

	177
	Items from Councillors

Cllr Sherrard drew attention to his email detailing works required to the War Memorial.  Two areas need attention.  Firstly work to the fence was discussed.  A quote had been received for new chains – unpainted, for £646.00 plus VAT.  It was felt this was too expensive and was suggested that the use of plastic chains could be investigated with the agreement of Colin McNamee.  Cllr Sherrard to put up notice in village asking for quotations for work to posts and to look at purchasing plastic chains.  Proposed by Cllr Fox that if price for chains less than £100.00 Cllr Sherrard goes ahead and acquire them.  Seconded by Cllr McDowell and carried unanimously.  Secondly it was felt that any decision on work to be carried out to benches should be postponed until the next financial so that the work would be done to a high standard as these benches deserve.


	

	178

179

180
	Items at Chairman’s Discretion

Letters received from AJ Frost – Strategic Planning at County, asking for copy of the Parishes community plan for transport.  No action planned.
Letter received from Mid Somerset Peace Group (Campaign for Nuclear Disarmament) offering to supply a tree for a public planting in village.  Felt to be too political a decision to make and also lack of land where siting of tree would be suitable.  Letter to be passed on to Village Hall Trust and School.

Cllr Fox updated Council on situation at Wallyers Bridge.  Jeff Bunting at Mendip Highway hopes that remedial works to the barriers on the bridge and also the new signage should be completed before Christmas.  Some discussion over the most suitable form of signage at the bridge was had and Cllr Fox was to email the Council’s views to Mr Bunting.


	Clerk

CF

	181
	Date, time and place of next meeting

Thursday 5th November 2009 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Meeting closed 9.35pm


	


The following amendment was made to these minutes, noted, recorded and signed as a true record on 5th November 2009.

Item 177:  Last sentence should read:  Secondly it was felt that any decision on work to be carried out to benches should be postponed until the next financial year so that the work would be done to a high standard as these benches deserve.
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